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Message from the Principal 
Dear Thornlea Families; 

 

The first week of school is now almost complete as I write this message. I want to make you aware of a few developments at 

Thornlea. All week our Guidance department has been working to resolve student conflicts and create timetables for our new reg-

istrations. If you have concerns about your child’s schedule please let me know and we will do our best to remedy the problem. 

Currently there are about 1080 students enrolled at Thornlea and of that total a little less than 100 students are attending online. 

 

This Tuesday our first school council meeting will take place online at 7:00 p.m. We first need to select our council and then I will 

update the council on what has taken place at Thornlea so far this year. At the end of my brief presentation I will answer any ques-

tions you have about the school and what will take place this year. An invite will be sent to all parent/guardians email address. 

 

We are doing our best to bring back our sports program this semester. We hope to have a cross country team, boys’ soccer and a 

coed tennis team running in the fall. I will explain the limitations that have been placed on our athletic program by Public Health. In 

addition to athletics our large number of clubs and our drama program will also be up and running shortly. We have traditionally 

had a club fair the third week of school. We will do this again except we are going to have our sign up occur outside at lunch. More 

details will be shared shortly. 

 

With our students returning to school we are doing our best to keep everybody at Thornlea safe. If your child has symptoms of 

Covid please keep them home at home and follow the direction of your family doctor or Public Health. This year the capacity of our 

cafeteria has been reduced by half. We are encouraging students and staff to eat outside while the weather remains good. There 

are many picnic tables spread out along our property. Students are also able to eat their lunch in our hallways. We will  be opening 

classrooms as a spot for students to have lunch as the temperature outside drops. I hope that many of you can attend our first 

council meeting this Tuesday. 

 

Warmest Regards, 

 

Joe Foti 

Principal 
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Salutations from the Guidance Department!   
 
Our team has been very busy since registration day on Sep.  1st.  We would like to thank you for your patience in our efforts to 
support your child for this school year.  This is my 10th start up as Head of Guidance and this has been a year like no other. 
The team consists of: 
 
                                                                              Student Surname: 
N. Alkins (Head of Guidance)                              A - KAN                            nizam.alkins@yrdsb.ca 
L. Rai                                                      KANI - PIN                        lovleen.rai@yrdsb.ca 
T. Gord                                      PIR-TAN                            tamara.gord@yrdsb.ca 
V. Estafanos                         TAY-Z                               viviane.estafanos@yrdsb.ca 
G. Burdett (Guidance Secretary)           gail.burdett@yrdsb.ca 
 
 
The team has been trying their best to support every student that requests a timetable change this school year, both for the Virtual 
School and the Adaptive Model.  To date, we have received over 300 requests.  
We always start with our grade 12 graduating students. 
We thank you for your patience and understanding through this extremely busy time.  
 
We realize at this time some students are still hoping for a credit course this semester. 
 
Other options to earn a credit: 

 

Night school elearning – once you have registered please email your “alpha surname” counselor. 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/online-learning-formerly-e-learning/online-learning-night-school 

 

Night School learning – register through your myPathwayplanner account 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/adult-learning/night-school-credit-courses/night-school-courses-offered 

 
 

International Languages 
 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/indigenous-languages-and-international-languages/international-languages-
secondary 

 

Register through your myPathwayplanner account 
 
 

Day School eLearning (Offered 2nd semester only) 
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/online-learning/online-learning-day-school 

 

To register please email your alpha surname counselor. 
 
 
I would also like to take a moment to personally welcome our learning community to a new school year and supporting all our 
students towards success. 
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 
 

mailto:nizam.alkins@yrdsb.ca
mailto:lovleen.rai@yrdsb.ca
mailto:tamara.gord@yrdsb.ca
mailto:viviane.estafanos@yrdsb.ca
mailto:gail.burdett@yrdsb.ca
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/online-learning-formerly-e-learning/online-learning-night-school
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/adult-learning/night-school-credit-courses/night-school-courses-offered
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/indigenous-languages-and-international-languages/international-languages-secondary
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/indigenous-languages-and-international-languages/international-languages-secondary
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/online-learning/online-learning-day-school
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If your child is absent, please inform us by:  

 

 

Calling 905-889-9696 

Press 1 for attendance 

 

OR 

 

Emailing      thornleass.attendance@yrdsb.ca 

 

      

mailto:thornleass.attendance@yrdsb.ca


 8 

 

COVID Student Screening Tool 
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Join our “Passion for fashion” Club
Kate Morozova Gr. 12 (Club President) 

Check this link to Watch Our Promo Movie 

1. FREE Starter Kit! 

2. Learn Entrepreneurial skills, get a head start on your Career in Design and Crea-

tive Business; 

3. Qualify for exclusive scholarships and Advanced Placement Portfolios; 

4. Help to address Socio-Economic challenges in our Community and earn your 

Community Hours; 

If you want to sign up, please email Mme Bern: ilana.bern@yrdsb.ca. 

We are looking forward to an ARTful and productive school year!!! 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1inVFmJphL4bYn4OyJhLCU47m-2S3kZV8/view?ts=60d4bb16&pli=1
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 September 21    School Council Meeting 

        (Virtual) 

 

 October 11     Thanksgiving Monday  

 

 October 18     School Council Meeting 

        (Virtual) 

 

 November 15    School Council Meeting 

        (Virtual) 

 

 November 19    PA Day  

 

 December 20-December 31 Christmas Break 

 

 January 17     School Council Meeting 

        (Virtual) 

 

 February 4     PA Day 


